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Dear Friends,

What has happened this year!

I have just been given 1000 copies of the “audible Bible in Guarani” by the SIM mission. This will complement and aid the bible studies I have been doing with villages in the La Patria settlement, as they mainly speak Guarani. Having said that, other communities who are Enxet (Lengua) speaking are also showing interest. I plan to give them the “reading the Bible in a year programme”, so that they can read/listen to it all and not just their favourite passages. The materials for the Bible studies are also in Guarani, and the first book is on Acts.

I have also continued preaching at Zeballos Cue and have also started to help out in Rio Verde church once a month. Ed Brice has moved to Argentina to work with the Anglican Church there. So we have a team working in the Rio Verde church (St, Matthews), where he ministered.

I’m enjoying this opportunity of ministry as well as my normal line of work.

Projects work:

I continue to do my regular visits to the communities and new projects have come forth for the El Estribo community. One is a large beekeeping project for 150 hives (funded by Min. of. Industry and Commerce), and just last month another smaller one for 25 hives (an Australian organization) came up and they are also sponsoring a project for natural herbal medicines. Another livestock project has been approved to start early next year. This is from funds in Bolivia, Fondo Indigena, who supported another livestock project which was completed this year. These projects have been under the umbrella of Global Chaco (NGO), who as I have mentioned previously I work closely with. They have just finished a 3 day visit with 18 members to help motivate and strengthen the El Estribo villages in the Christian Faith. It was very positive on both sides.

El Estribo had a good sesame harvest, which was financed was by a local Mennonite business man. They harvested 43 tons, £23,000 worth. They hope to plant a lot more this next season.

On the negative side the Moringa leaf sales have dropped because the bottom has dropped out the market. We hope it will recover gradually.

I have been working slowly but surely on more investigation into using the local forest fruit as raw material for bioethanol production. The Ministry of Industry and Commerce are footing these bills. This brings me into contact with a new set of people. They are very interested in my proposals. I have spent a lot of time gathering information that I need for the process and costing.

We had a visit from Mission Paraguay team this year, including 2 builders from Northern Ireland. We did renovation work on the Church building in Makthlawaiya. This has encouraged the members there. We also built 2 houses in El Estribo and a community water cistern to harvest water from a community building roof.

In Sombrero Piri we dug 2 wells for drinking water supplies.

I have also supplied hives and equipment to deacons and pastoral workers, to help them supplement any income they have.

Our family:

In October we travelled back to the UK for Samuel and Flora’s wedding. That was a great event and meeting Flora’s family for the first time. Samuel has handed in his second draft of his PhD thesis, and has started work on his post doctorate at Sheffield University.

Hannah is doing the Apprenticeship scheme at All Souls.

Ben is just finishing his degree in international business and marketing studies in the USA. He has just also been given a graduate assistant scholarship to continue and do his masters.

 Alison was made academic director at the Asuncion Christian Academy in June, which is a big responsibility. She received a degree in open science from Open University, with honours in December and so has been a very busy year. She also helps out at the English speaking chapel (St Andrews) with preaching when she has time.

We enjoyed a visit from my mother, Betty Hawksbee, and my niece, Imogen in July.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support.

Chris and Alison Hawksbee
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